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The Touro Times

Vol. 1987-1988 NO. WEEK OF  NOVEMBER 9, 1987

If you would like to have an announcement or message included in
The Touro Times, please submit the information to Toby Markowitz in
Room 125 by noon on Wednesday of each week.

EVENTS OF THE WEEK

Monday, Nov. 9, 1987 Women's Bar Association Student/Faculty Mixer

Speaker: Professor Eileen Kaufman
3:00 pm in the Law Center Pub

Monday, Nov. 9, 1987 Journal of the Suffolk Academy of Law
Staff Meeting at 5:30 pm in Room 200

Wednesday, Nov. 11, 1987 Course Selection Advisement Program

4:00 - 6:15 pm in the Auditorium
See details below.

Wednesday, Nov. 11, 1987 Annual Touro College Blood Drive
' 2:00 - 7:30 pm in Room 205

Wednesday, Nov. 11, 1987 Admissions Committee Meeting
3:00 pm in the Faculty Library

Wednesday, Nov. 11, 1987 Placement Office Program
Nassau/Suffolk Bar Associations present Part II:
Topic: Drafting Legal Documents
3:15 pm in Room B4

FROM THE DEAN'S DESK

On October 30, Michael Saewitz, after five incredibly productive and
creative years at Touro Law School, took his leave of us and returned to his
native Philadelphia. Dean Saewitz's former responsibilities now are being
handled by our new Associate Dean for Academic Affairs, Professor Harold
Abramson and by Eric Waxman, our new Director for Administration. You all
know Professor Abramson. He has been with us since 1983. He will handle
the academic functions formerly handled by Dean Saewitz - scheduling,
curriculum, development, and general responsibility’for the academic programs
of the law school. In addition, Dean Abramson will continue as a classroom
teacher.

Dr. Eric Waxman comes to us from a distingquished career in education.
He holds a Ph.D. in Educational Administration and has been an assistant
superintendent of schools and a high school principal. All matters related
to the general running of the school, outside of the academic area, will be
within his province. He will have general supervisory responsibility for
secretarial, security functions and will work closely with the College
Administration on 44th Street to insure that the services that the College
provides for us will be smoothly and effectively furnished. I almost
forgot to mention that Dean Saewitz left Dr. Waxman the telephone number of
the tow truck company which he promises me that he will use when our parking
rules are disobeyed.

I know I speak for everyone in the Touro community when I wish Hal
Abramson and Eric Waxman the best of luck in their new positions.

COURSE SELECTION ADVISEMENT PROGRAM

To assist you with Registration, the Law Center will present a Course
Selection Advisement Program. Students will be briefed by Associate Dean
Harold Abramson on how to select courses for next semester and how to plan
courses for future semesters.

The Program will provide students with important information and
direction concerning core courses, the relationship between courses, and proper
sequencing of courses in major fields of study.

The Program will be held in the Auditorium on Wednesday, Nov. 11, 1987
from 4:00 - 4:30 for Day students and from 5:45 - 6:15 for Evening students.
Students may attend either session. All students who have not yet picked
up their copy of the Law Center Handbook should obtain a copy from the
mailroom. Evening students may pick up their copy at the Registrar's desk.
Important information relating to Registration and course selection is

included in the Handbook. Please see Dean Cohen if you have any questions.

WELCOME ! - :
We are pleased to welcome Corinne Busch to the Touro community.

1 !
Corinne is Dean Glickstein's new secretary. Stop by and say hello!



FIRE DRILL PROGRAM STARTS NOV. 17, 1987

On Nov. 17th, at approximately 3:30 pm, the first of four fire drills
will be held. Please read the following directions carefully.

1. All students and staff will be required to evacuate the building.

2. To prepare for Nov. 17th, read the EVACUATION DIAGRAM for each room
you use.

3. When the alarm sounds, proceed quickly and safely to the exit shown
on the EVACUATION DIAGRAM.

4. The last person to exit must close the door.

5. Once outside, move a safe distance from the building (the sidewalk
or the ball field). Do not block driveways.

6. Do not return to the building until an all clear signal is given
by authorized personnel.

Your cooperation in this fire safety project is expected and will be
appreciated.

FACULTY ACTIVITIES

On Nov. 19, 1987, Professor Richard Harbus will be a panelist on a
Consumer Law program sponsored by the Suffolk Academy of Law. Professor
Harbus will be speaking on common problems including credit cards, wrongful
billing, unsatisfactory service and defective goods, and fraudulent charges.
The program will be held at the Legislative Building in Hauppauge, which is
located in the County Complex on 0ld Willets Path, from 6:30 - 9:30 pm.

THE SECOND ANNUAL FAMILY DAY. NOVEMBER 22, 1987

All students and their families are encouraged to attend the Second
Annual Family Day at the Law Center. On Family Day, parents, spouses and
friends of Law Center students and alumni will have an opportunity to tour
our facility. Dr. Bernard Lander, President of Touro College, Dean Howard
A. Glickstein and Mr. Harvey Rosenberg, President of the Law Center's Friends'
Association will make presentations on the achievements of the College and
the Law Center and will outline our plans for the future. Members of the
faculty and administration will be available to answer any questions you
may have about the Law Center. The program will include an Awards Ceremony
honoring outstanding first, second, third and fourth-year students. A
reception with the President, Deans, Faculty and Staff will follow. We
will look forward to seeing you there on Sunday, November 22, 1987. If you
have any questions, please contact Dean Cohen.

NEW YORK STATE BAR ASSOCIATION LEGAL ETHICS AWARD

The New York State Bar Association's Third Student Legal Ethics Award
Competition is designed to encourage activities in connection with the
lawyer's role as representative of clients, officer of the legal system and
public citizen having special responsibility for the quality of justice. The
Award, with a $500 cash payment, will be presented during our June, 1988
Commencement Exercises.

Please see the main bulletin board for more information. If you have
any questions, please see Dean Cohen.

TEL AVIV UNIVERSITY LAW SCHOOL EXCHANGE PROGRAM

All students interested in traveling to Israel to participate
in the Tel Aviv University School of Law/Touro Law Center Exchange
Program during the December/January semester break should contact Dean
Cohen's office as soon as possible. '

The program will provide students with the opportunity to experience
the challenging and dynamic environment of the Middle East and to broaden
their perspectives through exposure to the Israeli legal system and
distinguished academicians, jurists and law students.

FIRST YEAR FACULTY ADVISORS

All First year students have been assigned faculty advisors: Please
see the listing posted on the main bulletin board. - Faculty advisors ---
will answer any questions you may have regarding the Law Center, courses, -
study techniques, examination preparation and career plans. If you have
not already contacted your advisor, you should do so. Please contact
Dean Cohen's office if you have any questions.

HELP WANTED

A work-study student is needed in the Development Office.
interested in working approximatel
Development Office,
possible.

If you are
y 10 hours each week assisting in the
please contact Toby Markowitz in Room 125 as soon as

IMPORTANT:

All students are responsible for regularly checking the main bulletin
board and their mailboxes for important notices.




	The Touro Times Vol. 1987 - 88 No. 11
	Recommended Citation

	Touro Times 1987 11 09 001
	Touro Times 1987 11 09 002

